CACCRAO EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

May 3, 2000

Harrah’s Lake Tahoe

Present:
Judy Pope, Kathy Westerfield, Judy Young, Kathy Kyne, Roger Schultz, Carla Epting-Davis, Stephanie Muriaga, Don Mast, Linda Harris, John Mullen

President Linda Harris called the meeting to order and thanked the outgoing executive board members for all contributions to the success of the annual conference.

Executive Board Positions:  The executive board for 2000/2001 consist of:  Linda Harris, President; Margaret Ramey, President Elect; Kathleen Kyne, Vice President; Deborah Rio, Secretary; Kathie Westerfield, Treasurer; Don Mast, Legislative Liaison; Cassandra Ryan, Regional Rep 1 & 2; Judy Young, Regional Rep 3 & 4; Judy Pope, Regional Rep 5 & 6; Roger Schultz, Regional Rep 7 & 8; Jesse Gates, Regional Rep 9 & 10.

Individual Assignments:

Linda Harris will contact Jesse Gates to confirm his position as regional representative for 9 & 10.  Linda will e-mail the executive board on calendar dates for the coming years’ board meetings.

Margaret Ramey and Linda will begin finalizing arrangements for next years’ conference in Palm Springs.  We currently have a tentative contract with the Palm Springs Hilton.

Don Mast will evaluate and compile an appropriate legislative release for our next board meeting in September.

Kathy Kyne will begin coordination of vendors for the next annual conference. “Credentials Check” is willing to sponsor a golf tournament on the Sunday afternoon prior to the beginning of the conference. Kathy will contact Bill Lipman from Foothill to secure his services as bartender for next year’s annual conference.  Kathy and Linda will work on returning to Harrah’s Tahoe for the conference in 2002 as our experience at Harrah’s has been terrific.

Debbie Rio will contact Cassandra Ryan from Shasta and Jesse Gates from Grossmont for vital information.

Kathie Westerfield will send extra programs from previous regional conferences to the new regional reps. 

New regional reps should contact last years’ representative to obtain their conference-planning notebook.

Annual Conference Goals:  We will send out registration information much earlier so conference attendees have ample time to apply for staff development funds.  Our goal will be to have registration information with prices by November.  We will send a preliminary conference flyer and place our registration packet on the CACCRAO web page.  We will attempt to move CACCRAO members towards more effective use of the CACCRAO web site.  We will place executive board minutes on the website.

Problems for Future Discussion:

1. Members are showing up at both the annual and regional conferences without sending in registration information and/or making advance payment.  A three part registration form was discussed as well as placing registration confirmation on the website.  A suggestion was made to consider charging a $50 late fee to those who walk in the day of the conference.  Regional representatives will be asked to provide a preliminary list of annual conference attendees.  Regional reps would later call schools that are missing.

2. We need to consider collecting meal tickets at the annual conference.

3. We should include the price of guest meals with the registration packet.

4. We had 45 new members for the luncheon; only 35 new members indicated they would attend the luncheon.

The meeting was concluded, with a reminder from Linda Harris that the next meeting will be in September in Northern California.

